
Township of Bloomington   
Monday September 9th, 2019 

Regular Monthly Board Meeting Minutes 
 

The regular monthly board meeting of the Town of Bloomington was called to order on Monday 
September 9th, 2019 at 7:00 PM by Chairman Greg Patterson.  Members present were Chairman Greg 
Patterson, Town Supervisors William Erdenberger & Joe Kirschbaum, Clerk Jane Patterson and 
Patrolman Andrew Crubel. No public members were in attendance.  Motion (Bill Erdenberger), seconded 
(Greg Patterson) to approve posting of the September meeting/agenda notice, motion carried.  Motion 
(Bill Erdenberger), seconded (Joe Kirschbaum) to approve the August Board meeting minutes, motion 
carried.  
 
Motion (Greg Patterson), seconded (Joe Kirschbaum) was made to pass the amendment to the original 
Short Term Rental Ordinance. On a voice roll call, yes-3, no-0, motion carried. Patrolman Andrew Crubel 
had to leave the meeting due to a Fire and Rescue call.  The Board unanimously agreed that the 
Township of Bloomington does not need a dog ordinance.  The County Ordinance on dogs takes 
precedence.    
 
Town roads are in good condition at the present time.  Jim Steiger has talked to Greg Patterson about 
putting a tube under Hickory Rd in order to run a manure hose to another field. The board discussed this 
matter, and Greg Patterson will talk to Owen Excavating and Jim Steiger regarding cost. The board will 
further discuss this matter at their next meeting.  The board discussed a report of hay left on the road 
for several days; the report was made after the fact. The board and patrolman have been dealing with 
ongoing problems with the loader tractor and will look into the cost of leasing a loader tractor as an 
option to buying.  The old Town truck is also experiencing issues due to its age.  The board and 
patrolman are discussing the issue: can the town get by with one truck when the old one fails; therefore 
the board is looking into buying another truck for that reason. Greg Patterson signed the DOT’s certified 
road map for the Township.  Patrolman Andrew Crubel has finished the DOT’s road ratings report and 
clerk Jane Patterson will send the information to the DOT.   
 
Clerk Jane Patterson presented the August financial report. There were no outstanding bills.  Motion 
(Greg Patterson), seconded (Bill Erdenberger) was made to adopt the updated Recycling Ordinance. On a 
voice roll call yes-3, no-0, motion carried. Motion (Joe Kirschbaum), seconded (Bill Erdenberger) was 
made to adopt the updated C.A.P. Resolution.  On a voice roll call yes-3, no-0, motion carried.  Motion 
(Greg Patterson), seconded (Joe Kirschbaum) was made to purchase the new voting machine and pay for 
it in one lump sum in 2020.  On a voice roll call yes-3, no-0, motion carried.  Patrolman Andrew Crubel 
returned to the meeting.  The board discussed the 2020 budget.  Equipment condition and replacement 
were the main topics along with roads that needed seal coating that had to be removed from the 2019 
seal coat list.   
 
Gardiner’s introductory presentation will take place on Monday, October 7th at 6:30 pm at the Township 
Hall with the regular monthly board meeting following the presentation at 7:00 pm.  
 
Motion (Greg Patterson), seconded (Bill Erdenberger) to adjourn the meeting, motion carried. 
 
Respectfully submitted 
Jane Patterson-Clerk 


